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Emailed to ldf@warrington.gov.uk
Warrington Borough Council

Regeneration and Development

New Town House

Warrington 

WA1 2NH

11 June 2007

Dear Sir or Madam

MANAGING THE LAND SUPPLY SPD

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation (HBF) the opportunity to comment on your Draft Supplementary Planning Document for Managing the Housing Supply. The HBF has considered the proposed document and has made the following observations.

Paragraph 3.4

Although there is no actual acknowledgement that Greenfield development is both necessary and, in many circumstances, appropriate, PPS3 paragraph 65 suggests that, if performance of housing provision fails to meet trajectories or assumptions, planning authorities might have to update the quantity and mix of different categories of land within their housing land supply. 

Although PPS3 paragraph 67 suggests that LPA’s will be able to refuse the release of Greenfield sites in order to ensure that brownfield sites are brought forward for development this is only the case where they can show that they have taken steps to remove the obstacles to the brownfield land’s development. 
Social Regeneration

Affordable Housing

The HBF objects to the 50% target for affordable housing. This is considered by the Federation as an arbitrary target and has not been developed with any local evidence. The HBF believes affordable housing levels should be determined on a site by site basis. Additionally the issue of affordable housing cannot be divorced from consideration of the issue of overall supply. If housing requirements are set at rates lower than the need and demand for new housing then it should not be a surprise to anyone that the affordability of housing in relation to local incomes is worsening. 

In seeking to determine what is an appropriate policy approach to securing affordable housing provision, consideration has to be given to the effects on overall housing supply. Particularly the viability of development sites which is a key theme of PPS3. Setting a higher percentage target or lower site size threshold is wholly counter productive if that target / threshold impacts on development viability and so prevents sites coming forward. Or, if achieving that target means compromising so heavily on other policy objectives and planning obligation requirements that the overall quality of development is adversely affected.  

Community Facilities

It is crucial that any planning gain requirements are fully considered in relation to site viability. Whilst the public inevitably wants developers to fund all sorts of facilities and services in their areas, it must be remembered that developers can only be asked to fund these where need directly relates to new development. Furthermore, if planning gain requirements are unrealistic then landowners won’t sell their sites, and developers won’t find them profitable enough to develop. As a direct consequence, the Council would then be likely to struggle to meet it’s housing supply requirement. It would also then fail to meet its responsibility to meet the housing requirements of the whole community. Indeed, such a situation would result in worsening affordability problems. The HBF would like to draw attention to the Circular 05/2005, paragraph B5, which sets out five tests which must be met by all local planning authorities in seeking planning obligations:

4.0 Exceptions

Government policy requires the best use to be made of development land. PPS3 (paragraph 44) specifically advises local authorities to take a realistic view of the amount and type of land likely to be required to meet economic demands and, if land is identified or allocated for employment use over and above likely future demand, serious consideration should be given to allowing those sites to be developed for other uses.  On that basis, HBF suggests that the most appropriate approach would be one that sought to identify (with full justification) key employment sites and allocations that should be protected. 

Then, for all non-key employment sites there should be a criteria based policy which sets out what factors will be taken into consideration in determining whether or not a site should be released for an alternative form of development.  These factors should incorporate assessments of viability, demand, need, obsolescence, suitability for employment versus non-employment use and so on. It is not just rundown employment space which could be allowed to be lost to other uses but any non-key site where there is no longer a demand for continued employment use or where such a use is incompatible with its location. 

Thank you again for giving the HBF the opportunity to comment. We trust you will take our comments into account and look forward to receiving further information regarding the progress of the document.

Yours faithfully,

Laura Edwards

Laura Edwards (maternity cover for Gina Bourne)

Regional Planner – Northern Region

Home Builders Federation
_1177138949

